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“Great Hymns of Faith” 
Special Song Services 
Thursday, July 12 @ 7:00 PM 

Sunday, July 15 @ 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM 
Come and join us as we sing some of your favorite 

Christian Worship Hymns. 
Everyone is welcome! 

St. John—St. James Ev. Lutheran Church 
219 Manitowoc Street 

Reedsville—(920) 754-4568 
(Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod) 

Celebrate the 4th of July with American pride!Celebrate the 4th of July with American pride!Celebrate the 4th of July with American pride!Celebrate the 4th of July with American pride!    

Thank You! 
On behalf of the Reedsville Village Board I would like to take the opportunity to 
thank all of the village residents who are taking pride in our community. Board 
members have noticed many properties that are being improved. New windows, 
siding, roofing and landscaping just to mention a few of the improvements that 
have been noticed. Residents who take pride in their community are truly great 
citizens. Improving your property also improves the properties around you. If 
you notice your neighbor making improvements, thank them, and encourage 
other neighbors to do the same. Again, THANK YOU to all the village residents 

who are taking pride and helping to improve our community – it is truly appreci-
ated. Keep up the good work! 

Ritalyn Schuh, Reedsville Village President 

FOX & HOUNDS 

10th ANNUAL HORSEPULL 

“Featuring” 

Farm Team Horsepullers 
Teams from across the State 
July 14th @ 12:30 PM 
Food & Beverages 

Come and enjoy an afternoon of 
fun! 

Corner House and Garden Center News 
Same GREAT old time service with a new flare.  This describes what is 

going on at the Corner House.  As of July 1st the Corner House had a switch 
of hands.  I, Sarah Miller took over, after working for Theresa Worachek for 
the past 12 years.  I will strive to provide you the same great service and 

work as Mrs. Worachek gave you.  You can follow weekly specials and gar-
den tips on our Facebook page.  LIKE us today! 

Come and visit us in July for all your perennial needs.  Now that the garden 
and annuals are planted why not add some new perennials and spruce up 

the yard!  We have a wide variety to choose from. 
Remember we do wedding, funeral, birthday, and anniversary flowers, and 
have a wide variety of balloons to make that special day extra special. 

HOURS: Mon.-Fri. 9-5 Sat. 9-3 
Reach us anytime at 754-4370 or e-mail us at  

cornerhouseflowershop@gmail.com.  We would be happy to serve you. 

CONGRATULATIONS 
To the Reedsville Flames 

Football Organization on their 
recent tournament.  It was a 

great tournament for our 
youth.  Keep up the good 

work!! 

15th Annual Kids Archery Day  

Sponsored by the Reedsville Sportsmen Club 
July 14th, starting at 9am on the club grounds.  Open to kids 

ages 4-14.  There will be free archery shooting.  If children 

have their own bows they can use them or the club will provide 

the bows and arrows.  Each child will get a free lunch consist-

ing of a hot dog or hot tamale, bag of chips, cookie and bottle 

of water or can of soda.  A lunch will be available for adults.  

An archery bow will be given out to one child in every age 

group.  There will be 8 bows given 

away.  Age groups are 4-6, 7-9, 10-

12 and 13-14.  The boys and girls 

will be in separate groups.  Tro-

phies will be given out at the end.  

Every participant will receive a tro-

phy.  For more information contact 

John at 754-4527. 

Summer Fry Out—Amvets Post 1032 

Will be serving Brats, Burgers and  
Ribeye Steak Sandwiches @ 

FOX & HOUNDS 
10th ANNUAL HORSEPULL 

July 14th starting @ 10:00AM—?? 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 
Reedsville—There’s still time to plant flowers in your yard or 
put a patio pot or two in from of your house.  We do appreci-
ate all the homes that are decorated with flowers.  You really 

are doing a great job. 
The planters are filled and we hope you’ll help with watering 
if they  need it—especially on hot days.  There still are avail-
able plants for sale.  Come to the Corner House to pick some 

up.  Prices are reasonable. 



Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville Athletic Association 

The 5th Annual RAA Brewer Bash is Saturday, July 
28. We will be taking 1 coach bus from Reedsville to 
the Milwaukee Brewers vs Washington Nationals 
game. Game starts @ 6pm, bus is scheduled to leave 
Reedsville at 1pm. Price is $60 per person, which 
includes your ticket, transportation, food, 
subs, snacks, and beverages. Must be 21 
to attend. Space is limited, so sign-up 
today by contacting Jamie @ 242-0823 
or email newman_42@hotmail.com.   
 
The Reedsville Athletic Association is looking to add 
new members and volunteers to help throughout the 
year.  In the past few years the RAA has replaced a 
concession stand, revitalized the baseball diamond 
infield and replaced the outfield fence at the softball 
field, not to mention just general maintenance to the 
fields.  We have monthly meetings and various pro-
jects throughout the year. Our next meeting is July 11 
at 7:00pm at RAA Field, located across from the 
football field. Please contact Jamie Mangin @ 920-
242-0823 or email newman_42@hotmail.com with 
any questions, additional information or to be added 
to a volunteers email list. If you sign-up for the volun-
teers list you will simply be included in the project 
emails. If you’re available, you may sign-up to help. 

BREAK FREE:  NATURAL TOOLS FOR OVERCOMING ADDICTIONS 

DRUGS 

In discussing drug addiction we are talking about both illegal and prescrip-
tion drugs (such as pain killers or barbiturates, which can also be addic-
tive.  Of course, professional assistance should be sought with drug addic-
tion, but there are natural remedies that can help, too.  Specifically, withdrawal from drug addiction requires detoxification and 

nutritional support for the nervous and glandular system.  Drugs of all kinds place a heavy burden on the detoxification systems of 
the liver.  So a person trying to get off of drugs should support the liver with formulas from Nature's Sunshine Products like Milk 
Thistle Combination, All Cell Detox and Enviro-Detox.  It is very important to drink plenty of pure water to help flush the toxic drugs 
from the system.  Support for the nervous system depends on the type of drugs one is addicted to.  If stimulants are the problem, 
then naturally increasing energy with Target Endurance or Cellular Energy and supporting the adrenals with Adrenal Support or 
Nervous Fatigue Formula will be very helpful.  Overcoming an addiction to tranquilizers can be aided by herbs that also provide a 
relaxing effect, such as Herbal Sleep.  For addiction to pain killers, try a milder analgesic, such as IF Relief, 

Triple Relief, or Relief Formula.  The rule of thumb here is that if you can find a milder herb with a more natu-
ral effect, you can use it to ease withdrawal.  

More on addictions next month. 
July special - 25% off the retail price of these products from Nature's Sunshine 

For more information on this topic, contact me: 
Mary Ellen Kiel 

Roadway To Health 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Preservation of St. Mary’s 
Sun., July 29th — ”Bikes of Wisconsin” will be coming to Reedsville 
between 8:00AM—11:00AM.  Over 400 cyclists will stop at 615 Mena-
sha St., Reedsville Historical Bldg.  Would you like to help?  Call 754-
4224 or 754-4370.  Would you like to have dessert that day and meet/

chat with the cyclists?  Show them the Reedsville hospitality.   
Also mark your calendar — Sun., November 11th will be Reedsville 
Fall Festival.  Reedsville Lions, Lioness and Preservation of St. Mary’s 
will be combining forces to put on a wonderful event for everyone.  If 
you would like to have a booth, please call 754-4370 and be put on the 

list to receive information about that part of the program. 

Schedule your child’s backSchedule your child’s backSchedule your child’s backSchedule your child’s back----totototo----school physical todayschool physical todayschool physical todayschool physical today    
 Although it’s hard to believe, summer is quickly approaching the halfway mark. 
Both parents and children are enjoying a well-deserved break from the hectic, 
school-year routine.  
 Before the rush of back-to-school preparations gets into full swing, consider 
scheduling your child’s back-to-school physical in the next few weeks. Routine 
health screenings for school-age children are very important. 
 Back-to-school checkups are the only visit some children, especially teens, will 
have with a health care provider all year. A health maintenance exam involves 
much more than having a provider sign a permission card to meet school or WIAA 
requirements for participating in organized sports.  
 A back-to-school exam includes a thorough medical check-up, review of immuni-
zations and time to talk about any developmental issues that the child may be 
facing. 
 The annual exam gives the health care provider an opportunity to offer advice 
and information on important topics such as proper nutrition and exercise. The 
provider can also offer counseling on important safety and injury prevention top-
ics, such as the age-appropriate use of booster seats, seat belts, bike helmets 
and sunscreen.  
 In addition to addressing health issues, it gives health care providers a chance to 
talk with adolescents about making healthy lifestyle choices, such as avoiding 
drugs, tobacco products and alcohol. Health care professionals may also ask spe-
cific questions to screen teens for depression.  
 To ensure the highest quality of continuity and medical care, every child should 
have a primary care provider and a ‘medical home’. Keep in mind that developing 
a long-term relationship with a child or adolescent gives the health care provider 
greater awareness of that child’s progress and development by knowing his or her 
medical history. This helps health care providers detect any new problems that 
may be emerging. A medical home is also a valuable resource for parents too - 
giving them a reliable place to ask questions and discuss any concerns they may 
have about their child’s development. 
 Addressing any physical or emotional issues now can have a positive impact on 
how well your child will adjust to the new school year and perform in the class-
room. During their school-age years, children are going through a period of rapid 
growth, learning, exploration and emotional and physical development. The value 
of regular physical exams with a trusted health care provider should not be over-
looked. 
 As a parent you routinely do many things to help keep your offspring happy, 
healthy and safe. Scheduling a health maintenance exam can go a long way to-
ward that end. 
 Note to parents: Aurora Medical Center Sports Medicine will be offering compre-
hensive Student-Athlete Sports Physicals on July 12, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Aurora 
Health Center, 106 Mill Street, Reedsville. The $25 fee will be do-
nated to your school’s athletic department. Register today by calling 
(920) 754-4337. A parent or guardian must accompany the athlete. 
The parent portion of the WIAA sports physical form must be com-
pleted and signed prior to the visit.  
 Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center 
in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 



FYI 

The next deadline for the Au-

gust Reedsville News will be 

July 20th.  Submissions can be 

e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 

or dropped off at the Reeds-
ville Village Hall during nor-

mal business hours.   

Thank you!   
~Amanda Schrubbe 

 
Cell Phones vs. Land Line Phones:  Many people no longer have a land line (Frontier) phone in their 
homes. Cell phones are used in place of regular phones. If this is the case, please call the Village-Clerk’s 
office at 754-4371 and let us know your phone number. In case of an emergency, such as a water main 
break where we may have to turn off your water, we need to get in touch with you. If we do not have up-
dated phone numbers, we cannot reach you and that could be a problem. Even if you have a land line phone 
and a cell phone, it would be helpful to have both phone numbers on file. Thank you. 
Consumer Confidence Report:  Copies of the Consumer Confidence Report, water/sewer rate sheet, direct 
deposit sheet, refuse collection sheet and the June water bill were mailed to all utility customers in a small 
manila envelope at the end of June.  If you have any questions, concerns or need additional copies of any of 
these sheets, please stop in the Clerk-Treasurer office during normal business hours. 
Reminder – Pool Owners:  You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application to qualify for the 
swimming pool discount.  No other form of submittal will be accepted.  This form can be picked up at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
Open Burning/Fire Pits: All fires must be monitored by a responsible person until the fire has extin-
guished itself completely.  Only clean wood may be used in fire pits and flames cannot extend more than 
two feet (2’) above the pit.  Controlled burning must be located off the public street pavement or street gut-
ter, must be as least fifteen (15’) from any lot line and may not be less than fifteen feet (15’) from any 
building.  Persons utilizing and maintaining outdoor fires shall be responsible for any liability resulting 
from any damage caused by their fire. 
Curfew:  Any person under the age of 18 unaccompanied by a parent or legal guardian may not be out and 
about between 11:00 pm-6:00 am Sunday through Thursday and 12:00 am-6:00 am, Friday and Saturday.   
Bicycle Registration:  All bicycles must be registered.  To obtain the license, flag down a Village Police 
Officer.  A $2.00 fee covers a one-time registration.   
Defecation on Private or Public Property:  It shall be unlawful for any person owning or in control of a 
dog or cat to allow or permit such animal to defecate on any private or public property owned by another 
person.  Violation of this shall be punishable by a forfeiture of anywhere from $20.00 to $200.00 
Last installment of your real estate taxes:   The Manitowoc County Treasurer, Cheryl M. Duchow, is 
reminding taxpayers that July 31st is just around the corner and this means the last installment of your real 
estate taxes is due.  Contact the Manitowoc County Treasurer’s Office or go to the County website at 
www.manitowoc-county.com if you are unsure of the amount of taxes due.  Along with your check, please 
mail in the 2nd installment tax stub with your payment to assure that your payment is applied to the correct 
parcel.  Make certain that your payment is postmarked by July 31st.   Please include a self-addressed, 
stamped envelope when requesting a receipt. 
4th of July Refuse Pick-up:  Refuse will be picked up on Saturday, July 7th 
Chipping Dates:  July 3rd & 17th 
Recycling Pick-Up:  July 13th & 27th 
Clerk-Treasurer’s Office will be closed July 2nd  thru July 6th .  Normal business hours are Monday 
through Thursday, 8:00 am to 3:00 pm and Friday, 8:00 am to 1:00 pm.  The office is located at 217 Mena-
sha Street in the Village of Reedsville.  She can be reached at 754-4371 or by e-mail at  
clerk-treasurer@reedsville.org. 
Road Closed:  North 3rd Street, from Manitowoc Street north to Menasha Street will be closed Saturday, 
July 14, 2012 from 10:00 am until 6:00 pm, for a horse pull event.   

From the Village Hall 

Brillion West Haven    
The Assisted Living Communities by Hillcrest 
are the new heartbeat of community based 

care, and that heartbeat is focused on assist-
ing our elders in maintaining the highest level 
of quality of life.  Our communities consist of 

rooms for Special Care Alzheimer’s/
Dementia, as well as Assisted Living Apart-

ments.   

Call Amy to schedule a tour (920) 850-5235 
Brillion West Haven is located at  

220 Achievement Drive 
www.assistedlivingbyhillcrest.com    

Also locations in Allouez, DePere and Green Bay 

FOX & HOUNDS 

new summer hours 

MON-THURS   3pm-close 
FRI   11am-close 
SAT   11am-close 
SUN   9am-8pm 

now serving dinner hour 

We will continue serving 
businesses and schools, 
please call the day before 
and we will be here. 

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS    

To Coach Krepline, Coach McCulley and the 

Reedsville High School Boys Baseball Team on 

their Regional Championship! 

It’s summer and the 

memories are just wait-

ing to happen…... 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
June 4, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on June 4, 
2012 at 6:30 PM by Village President Ritalyn Schuh.  Present were:   Andy 
Bubolz, Bob Campana, Mary Olson, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and 
Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Brad Abplanalp, Brad Busse, JoAnn Mi-
gnon, LeRoy Krepline, Cory Kiekhaefer and Andy Pantzlaff. 
    At 7:30 pm, a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Olson to con-
vene into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)(b) to con-
duct business which requires a closed session to consider dismissal, demo-
tion, licensing or discipline of any public employee..  Motion carried 6-0.  
    At 8:09 pm a motion was made by Olson and seconded by Siebert to 
reconvene into open session.  Motion carried 6-0. 
    The minutes of the previous meeting of May 21, 2012 were approved as 
presented.   
   A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $33,904.00.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Fire – Written Report, Police Dept – Written Report.  A 
motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to purchase patches 
for the Police Dept in an amount not to exceed $150.00.  Motion carried 6-
0.  
   Park & Recreation:  Following a discussion it was decided that it would 
not be appropriate to name the hardball field.  A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Reis to decline the request.  Motion carried 6-0.  A 
motion was made by Reis and seconded by Olson to donate $200.00 to the 
Garden Club.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   Public Works: A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Olson 
to submit the application for the Creek Dredging Permit with the Dept. of 
Natural Resources. Motion carried 6-0.  A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Campana to send a letter to Wm Bratz concerning the ditch on 
Mill St.  Motion carried 6-0.    
   Public Utilities: Written.  Resolution 2012-1 approving the 2011 CMAR 
was introduced by Campana.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Rabideau to approve the Resolution as presented.  Motion carried 6-0.  A 
motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by Olson to refund Bauknecht 
$991.35 for charges paid after disconnection notice.  Motion carried 6-0.  A 
motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by Siebert to refund Bauknecht 
$169.61 for charges that were for the previous owner.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   General Government:  A motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Campana to set up a special meeting for June 11, 2012 at 6:30 pm to tour 
Village projects/concerns, discuss the Village President position and for 
personnel.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   Personnel: 
   Finance:  Resolution 2012-2 changing the 2012 budget for the Mud Creek 
Bridge Replacement Project was introduced by Reis.  A motion was made 
by Campana and seconded by Olson to approve the Resolution as presented.  
Motion carried 6-0.  Resolution 2012-3 changing the 2012 budget to pur-
chase the International Truck was introduced by Siebert.  A motion was 
made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to approve the Resolution as pre-
sented.  Motion carried 6-0 
   The next regular meeting will be held on June 18, 2012 at 6:30 PM.  A 
motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to adjourn the meet-
ing.  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, Clerk/Treasurer 

The 3rd Annual Summer Gallop 

at Sunrise Horse Farm 
17226 Limekiln Road, Reedsville 

Saturday, July 28th  10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Demonstrations 

♦ Blacksmith:  Eugene Durben 

♦ Bob Seidl with his musical instruments 

♦ Wool Spinning with Mary Ann McGann 

♦ Learn how-to Milk a Goat 

♦ Wood Craftsman:  Francis Lenz 

10:00-1:00 

‘Brunch on the Ranch’  
Mader’s Catering Service 

3:30 
Announcing Raffle Winners 

Music throughout the day by Ruth Franz, The Burie Family, The 
Stuedemann Family,  Dave Schutte 
Vendors, contact Jody (920) 242-7825 

If you have raffle donations, contact Mary Ellen (920) 772-4135 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

♦ Horse Rides 

♦ Food 

♦ Vendors 

♦ Raffle  

♦ Bake Sale 

♦ Children’s Activities 

♦ Tack Sale 

♦ O’Connor’s Conces-
sions 

Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.    

The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. will hold their quarterly meeting on 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 at The Heritage House in Maple Grove.  A 

Mass will be offered in St. Patrick Cemetery at 6:30 P.M. that eve-

ning, and the meeting will begin following the Mass.  The main 

item on the agenda for that meeting will be the 20th anniversary 

celebration, "COME BACK TO MAPLE GROVE" scheduled for Sun-

day September 9, 2012.  Reservations are being received from 

throughout the U.S for the Irish Stew Dinner being offered.  Every-

one is invited to attend and enjoy the day which will begin with a 

10:30 A.M. outdoor Mass followed by  Irish entertainment, including 

Irish tenor David Logan from New York City, Harpist, Cheryl Mur-

phy, Celtic Consort, Michael Murphy, The Hussey Brothers, Peter 

McGinty, a bagpiper,  Bill Clancy, and Irish Dancers.  Also on the 

program for the day will be cemetery tours, with living narrations.  

Refreshments, brats and hamburgers will be on the menu as well as 

the Irish Stew Dinner. A large silent auction, sweets, kolache making 

and sale, games for adults and kids, and an extensive genealogical dis-

play with  family information and genealogy help is also being 

planned for the day.  For more information about this event you may 

contact Chairperson, Liz Welch at  elizabethlee_m@yahoo.com or 

Friends of St. Patrick Box 435 Reedsville,  WI  54230. 

108TH ANNUAL COLLINS FIREMEN’S PICNIC 

SAT. July 28 

Poker Run 

Registration 10am-1pm 
$10 Entry Fee 

100 miles—return by 7:00pm 
 

Farm Tractor Pull—7:00pm 

under the lights 
 

DJ AJ starting @ 5:00pm  

SUN. July 29 

Pork Chop Dinner 

serving from 10:00am until they’re gone 
 

Horse Pull—12:30pm 
 

$1,000 Raffle Drawing—4:00pm 

Raffle tickets available from any  
Collins Fireman. 
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